
 
ASIA-PACIFIC TELECOMMUNITY 

12/49 Soi 5, Chaeng Watthana Road, Bangkok 10210, Thailand 

 

E-mail: aptmail@apt.int, Web Site: www.apt.int, Telephone: + 66 2 5730044, Fax: + 66 2 5737479 

Ref. APT/SPA-2022/2022-2 5 October 2022 
 
Dear Sir/Madam, 
 

Subject: Seminar on Progress in APT for the year 2022 (SPA-2022) 
12 December 2022, Bangkok, Thailand (Hybrid Meeting) 

 
I am pleased to inform your Administration that the Asia-Pacific Telecommunity 

(APT) will organize the Seminar on Progress in the APT for the year 2022 (SPA-2022) on 12 
December 2022 in Bangkok, Thailand with physical attendance as well as virtual/online 
participation through APT Zoom meeting (i.e. hybrid meeting). The Seminar is being held in 
conjunction with the 46th Session of the Management Committee of the APT (MC-46) to be 
held from 13 to 16 December 2022. 

 
SPA-2022 is a place where the progress made in the implementation of the APT 

Work Programmes and APT activities during the year 2022 are introduced.  In this regard, I 
would like to invite your Administration to nominate representatives to attend SPA-2022.  
The Provisional Agenda of SPA-2022 is attached for your information. The Information for 
Participants will be made available at later stage. 

 
The registration can be done online at http://www.apt.int/content/online-

registration. I would be grateful to receive your response advising APT of your 
representative(s) by e-mail to aptgamc@apt.int or by fax to +662 573-7479 preferably by  
21 November 2022 for making necessary arrangements. 

 
I look forward to welcoming your Administration to the SPA-2022. 
 
 

 Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 

Masanori Kondo 
Secretary General 

 
 
Encl:  Provisional Agenda 
 
 
To:  Members and Associate Members  
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